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CHAPTER DIRECTORS  

 Randy & Linda Porter  

An August trip to remember with husband and wife 

camping together; dealing with a Bunkhouse 

camper the first time on a trip; packing too much of 

everything; and finding very heavy rain and winds. 

But it was wonderful! With Linda's organizational 

skills, what else should I expect! 
 

 We made 2 countries and 9 states. Just over 3000 miles. The only disappointment was not going to 

Billings for Wing Ding. Thank you all who went without us. We did meet, Allen from Tennessee, and Lance 

and his wife, Diane, from Nebraska who were on their way and stopped at Wahl for the regional meeting. 

 

 Let me give you a little run down of our trip.  First we went north to Gaylord, MI and spent one night 

(It was very nice).   Next day we went to Mackinac Island, which was a good idea but it smelled like fudge 

and horse poop with 10 people in a space for 1....very crowded. Had a grand tour of the island and learned a 

lot of history.  Glad I went, but will not go back.   

 

 After Mackinaw, we went to Sault Ste. Marie, Canada for 2 days (Again very nice, except for the 

bears). They warned us as soon as we arrived that bears had been in the camp ground.  I personally did not 

believe it, but we were on the edge of 40 ft. cliff so, I suppose anything was possible. Just in case, we put the 

food away both nights. We took a boat ride through the locks and saw one of the biggest steel mills in the 

world in Sault St. Marie, Canada. They told us most of the coal came from Ohio and West Virginia. I loved 

the boat tour. 

 

 Next day we went across Upper Michigan. We followed the route next to Lake Superior and ate a 

great lunch in Paradise, MI. Then the rains came and came.  It is a long way across the UP and in the rain it 

took forever.  So, that night was spent in a motel in Marquette. Wow, did it rain and we slept from 8:30 pm 

till 8:00 Am. Wow was it worth it! 

 

 From Marquette to Wisc Dells for 2 days in the camper.   Wow, what a busy place.   The camp ground 

was nice but we were next to a train track with many trains. We enjoyed the ducks and would go again.  Here 

again, it rained during our duck ride.   

 

 Sunday morning and off to my brothers in Minnesota. Up the road we go across I 90 and over the 

Mississippi River. It was a beautiful day to ride. We got off the road for fuel and a little breakfast - I believe it 

was exit 267. After breakfast and some conversation with some other riders, we were back on the road. The 

bike was good and we were good.  Then about mile marker 282 a camper had lost a bicycle off their camper.  

I saw a car flying around up ahead but did not understand what was happening.  Then there it was, parts 

everywhere. I swerved to miss some, but hit the main piece. I flew right over the bike pedals. I had just 

purchased a new tire right before we left and in my mind I thought there goes my tire, but it was fine. The 

pedals of the bike busted the oil filter and tore out the coolant sump along with the spring for my center 

stand. So a lot of noise was going on but the bike did not quit and we kept moving down the road slower. I 

was watching the temp gauge for a reference, but we made it to exit 284, which was the only exit on I 90 

without any services of any kind.  By this time it was at about 85 degrees.  I called my brother who lives 

about 100 miles away. He said, òI am on my wayò.  He was there in about 1 Ĳ hrs and picked up the bike, but 
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we left the trailer with a wonderful man who stopped to help. We unloaded the bike and went back for the 

trailer. What a great brother. We spent 8 days in the camper at my brother's house, with lightning, wind and  
4ò of rain in 2 days. We ordered parts at a Honda dealer and was back running the next Friday.  We also 

learned how tall we are in ñSpamò cans.   Anyone want to take a guess? 

 

 The following Monday we left for South Dakota. We got Mitchell, SD and was whipped from the 

wind. They told us the wind is normally15 to 25 MPH. But it was 35 to 45 MPH. It whipped me. We stayed 

there 3 days, (wow what great showers) 

 

 When we left there, we went South through Nebraska then into Iowa. On the road again, but towards 

home. It was a little KOA on a lake north of Council Bluffs. ( I liked it also .)  Next day on to Colfax, IA. Out 

to eat and met people that worked for Rubbermaid in Iowa. We enjoyed their company, but left the next day 

to see friends in Peoria, IL.   Up late in Peoria but off to Bluffton, IN. Our last night on the road. 

 

   Thanks to those here in Ohio that kept things going on the home front.  We didn't worry about things 

because we knew that you were there.  We learned a lot, and the bike and camper did very well.    But, 

number one is that GOD looked after us and kept us safe. It is great knowing He is there with us. 

 

Thought for the day. 

ñThe difference between ordinary and extraordinary is that little extra.ò 
 

Linda and Randy  

 

My neighbor was working in his yard when he was startled by a late-model car that 

came crashing through his hedge and ended up in his front lawn.  He rushed to help 

an elderly lady driver out of the car and sat her down on a lawn chair. He said with 

excitement, "You appear quite elderly to be driving.""Well, yes, I am," she replied 

proudly.  "I'll be 97 next month, and I am now old enough, that I don't even need a 

driver's license anymore." He asked "How do you know?""The last time I went to my 

doctor, he examined me and asked if I had a driver's license. I told him, yes and 

handed it to him." He took scissors out of the drawer, cut the license into pieces, and 

threw them in the waste basket, saying, 'You won't need this anymore.' So I thanked him and left! 
  

ñHOPE YOU HAVE A GREAT DAY!ò 
 

A smile - is a sign of joy. 
 

A hug - is a sign of love. 
 

           A laugh - is a sign of happiness. 
 

                                       And friends like Chapter B ?  Well.. that's just a sign of good taste!!  
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        ASSôT CHAPTER DIRECTORS 

AL & CATHY NIGHSWANDER  

Well, school has begun, and who can tell me what the English teacher 

would give as the first writing assignment of the school year?  Yep!  

What did you do on your summer vacation? I am going to give you a 10-

point quiz to see how well you listened to our friends sharing events of 

their summer vacation.  Below are ten statements fill in the blank to make 

it a true memory of the summer.   

1. ñOn my summer vacation, I visited Mayberry,ò stated 

___________________. 

2. ñI purchased a different truck, and I love it!ò grinned __________________________. 

3. ______________________ reported, ñWe had some trouble on our trip to Wisconsin and Minnesota 

when we were unable to miss a bicycle that had fallen off a RV. ñ 

4. ñOh my gosh!ò exclaimed __________________. ñWe flew to Alabama to spend time with family and 

see my grandson!ò 

5. ñWe had a hot ride through Pennsylvania and touring Gettysburg, ñ commented 

_______________________.  ñHowever the trip was rich in history.  I hadnôt been there since I was 10 

years old.ò 

6. Shaking his head, ___________________ said, ñWe put our home up for sale and were surprised when it 

sold so quickly.  We were not expecting that!ò 

7. ñGosh darn it!ò winced ______________________! ñWe had some bad luck on the maiden trip for our 

toy hauler when it ran out of hot water and I even dented it for the first time!ò 

8. ________________________ smiled and added to the conversation with, ñI made my annual trip 

through the Triple Nickel.ò 

9. ñWe took a beautiful trip through New York and Vermont.  The scenery was amazing and we stayed in a 

cute little cottage on Lake Champlain,ò reflected _________________________. 

10. ______________________ smiled, ñFor the last 14 years I have rode to St. Louis for the annual ride for 

Kids and their fight against brain cancer.  Beautiful ride and a great event.òò 

 

Al and Cathy  

 

 

 

         CHAPTER MOTORIST AWARENESS  

Raymond & Ritchel Sipe  

 

Happy Riding, Raymond & Ritchel  
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NEWSLETTER EDITORS  

 JIM & CAROL  CULLER                                                        

 

Hi Everyone:   

Sunday, August 28
th

 we had 7 bikes at the ñCrawford County Humane 

Society ñ ï ñHogs For Dogsò fund raiser.  It was another hot, sunny day 

and, sad to say, only 45 people in attendance.  The Crawford County 

Humane Society went to a lot of work and dedication to get this event 

setup with door prizes, etc. for a good cause.  Too bad there were not 

more in attendance.  Weôre sure the hot weather had a lot to do with the low attendance.  However, 

when you would see all the dogs and cats there with their sad little faces, you knew it was worth it.  

The attendance this year was only about one-half of the usual attendance. 

 

 

       See you at the meeting, Jim and Carol  

 

SENIOR CHAPTER EDUCATORS  

TED & JOYCE STRUTZ  

     Motorcycle safety experts agree that 90 percent or more of all motorcycle 

crashes are avoidable.  Yep, you read that right; nearly every crash is 

preventable.  That means that we are not random victims.  Nor are we 

destined to play a game of chance with the odds stacked against us.  The 

power and the responsibility to stay out of harm's way are firmly in our 

control, but we do have to claim that control.  By looking farther down the 

road instead of just a few bike lengths ahead we can get vital information 

earlier and, as a result, have more precious time and space available to work with.  By actively scanning for 

potential risks, anticipating what might develop and expecting other drivers to do things they shouldn't we 

can use that extra time to plan our actions instead of being forced to react.  Another key to survival is to 

regularly ask ourselves while in route, Could I stop my bike within the distance I can see if I needed to. 

     We tend to go where we point our eyes.  Yet, when we encounter a potential threat, the natural instinct is 

to stare it in the face.  Have you ever spotted a pothole and then ridden right into it?  Found yourself entering 

a curve too quickly and then staring toward the guardrail?  We must fight natural instinct and make a 

conscious habit of looking to where we want to go instead of where we fear we will go.  Find the escape 

route and look to it and that's where you're likely to go.   

     The front brake is the stopping brake.  As we slow, the weight of the machine shifts forward, pressing that 

sticky front tire into the pavement and providing plenty of traction for braking.  At the same time we squeeze 

the right lever, weight shifts away from the rear wheel, reducing traction and making it much easier to skid 

the back tire.  Squeeze the front brake firmly with increasing pressure and lighten the pressure on the rear 

brake pedal.  Even with linked brakes and ABS, there's a distinct benefit to understanding and practicing 

proper braking technique. 

     You're never too old to learn something new.  If you golf, you know the importance of continual 

learning.  The same goes for biking.  Be a life-long learner who is interested in continually improving your 

game.  It never hurts to practice figure eights and u - turns in a parking lot and try to take at least one formal 

rider training program each year.  Consider taking a rider training  course to continually improve your 
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skills.  You might be surprised to find that the main thing you learn is how riding can become even more fun 

the more you know! 

Ride smart...Ride safe  

                                                                                   Ted & J oyce  

 

 

 

 

AUGUST REPORT      
Meeting Attendance                     52  Level I   37 

Other Seminar Activity                    0   Level II  13 

Seminar by Newsletter      125   Level III              6 

Seminar at Meeting                        52         Level IV              2 

Seminar:   Visibility of Drivers  

 

For Sale -  2003 Goldwing Trike, ABS ,CB, Stereo,Intercom,Hyperlites, Ring of Fire, with just 39,000 
miles. Also has matching trailer.  One owner and very well maintained.  Similar trikes on Cycle  
Trader list for around 20 to 21 thousand.  Asking 18,000.  If interested contact Doug Walter at 419 -
564-1699. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 SUNSHINE LADY  

BARB HOWARD  

FOR SALE ð LOOKS LIKE NEW  ð MUST SELL DUE TO HEALTH  

2003 Two-toned Gray Metallic Kawasaki ñVoyagerò with cargo trailer : Full Dress touring 

motorcycle.1200 cc -4 cyl engine; 29,342 miles (always kept in a garage). New Michelin Tires; stereo system 

(AM-FM Radio, Tape Deck); New battery; Air Suspension; Shaft Drive; Back Rest; Trailer Hitch; Extra 

Chrome; All Service up-to-date, ready to ride  LOOKS  LIKE NEW :  Asking $3,995.00.  Call: Lon 

Leapley, Crestline, Ohio:  Home Phone: 419-683-4762 or Cell Phone: 419-565-6679.  
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COUPLE OF THE Y EAR 201 6 

                

 

 By this time you read this article, we should be on our way 

home from Wing Ding.  We traveled out with Jerry McAvoy & 

Bonnie Lantz, Tim & Beth Kruger, Don Schroeder & Deb Parks, 

and Buck & Barb Howard .  We have had a great time.  We 

traveled in rain one day on the way to Montana but the other days 

were beautiful and so was the scenery.  Bonnie and Deb took a lot of 

pictures so I am sure they will be giving some to Carol to put in the 

newsletter.  We ran into Rich Faeth & Susan Kennedy, Charlie & Phyllis Barnette and Chet & Karen 

Zellner along the way.  We plan on stopping in South Dakota on the way home to see Mt. Rushmore, 

Deadwood, etc.   Details on the rally itself will be in next month's article.  We're glad we were able to get this 

trip in since our riding days this year will end on Sept. 23 when Larry has his knee replaced. 

  

See You  At The September Meeting  

Larry & Debbe  

 

DINNER RIDE COORDINATORS  

LARRY & DEBBE STEINHILBER  

The last dinner ride of August was attended by 16 Chapter B members.  We were joined by John & Julia and 

Lawrence and Vera of Chapter V.  Glad they could join us. 

The upcoming dinner rides are as follows: 

September 14 -  Fatheads, 218 Washington St., Republic 

September 29 -  Uncle Dudley's, 21 E. Maple St.,  Willard, Ohio.  Note:  This is the 5th Thursday. 

October     12 -  Backroom Bar & Grill, 880 Laver Rd., Mansfield. 

October     27 -  Cornerstone Restaurant, 11 N. Main St. Mt. Gilead. 

Hope to see a  lot of you at the restaurants.  

Larry & Debbe  

 

  

Ride Coordinator  

Susan Kennedy  

We made it to Billings and had wonderful weather all the way here! It sprinkled only one 
day and we put up with that. 

We got to see the Badlands, Wall Drug, Mount Rushmore, Chief Crazy Horse, Deadwood, 
Devil's Tower and Custer's Last Stand. Also we saw Prairie Dogs, Antelope, and Buffalo!  

So many of these things have been on my bucket list. Now I can cross these off my list!  

Chapter B Fall ride will be here before you know it, so here is info: 



`    

8 

 

Fall Ride ï A Buckeye Circle   October 8 & 9 
Leaving the Cracker Barrel at Rts. 71 & 13 at 8:30 AM 

Spend the night in Chillicothe Oct. 8
th
 

Quality Inn  

20 N Plaza  

Chillicothe, OH  

Phone 740-775-3500 

Reservations are under GWRRA Chapter B 
Cutoff Date is September 8, 2016 

Rooms are 2 Double Beds ï $89.95 + Taxes 

1 King ï 94.95 + Taxes 

Remember itõs the ride and those you ride with. 

Susan  

MEMBERSHIP ENHANCEMENT  

BONNIE LANTZ  

 

Hello to our GWRRA members, 

We left last Friday at 7:00 to meet four other couples to travel together to 

Billings, Montana; where I had never been before. It was a first for 

Minnesota, Wisconsin, South Dakota, and Wyoming states We saw  lots of 

some kind of deer in S.D. but, didn't have much luck getting pictures 

because by the time I saw them, we were past them. Stayed at some ñinterestingò Motels. and ate at some 

places just as ñinterestingò. The town of Billings had a free dinner downtown at night for the entire GWRRA 

group. We even had ice cream, a concert by a Johnny Cash tribute band, and a live show by a Native 

American family. We are going on some of the planned rides and whatever else we can find to do. 

We left the house in Jerry's hands with a small list of reminders. You know how it is when the garden is 

coming off; ripe tomatoes, green beans to can, cucumbers to pickle, and weeds to pull. I guess I should just 

be happy if he just feeds my cat and the fish in my water garden.  

See you all when we get home.   Bonnie and Jerry  

FOR SALE: 1996 Suzuki 800 V-Twin, Red (like new); only 588 miles with Voyager Trike Kit. 

Asking $3,000:  Call Nicole Shockley 419-544-2203. 
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             Open daily: 10:30 A.M. -9:00 P.M                
    (Feb.-Apr. & Sept.-Oct.)                 
    10:30 A.M. - 10:00 P.M. (May-Aug)                     

       17 Church St. Shelby, Ohio 

                    419-342-3201        

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                   

 

 

 

 

 

                                                 


